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Next Typing Date 
MONDAY, February 13 (Entries by 10am) 

 
This week’s Locky News was prepared by… 

Alison 

Locky News 
 

Will be holding a public meeting 
 

7:30pm Wednesday 1st March 

at Lockington Community Centre (Hall) 
 

To discuss the future sustainability of the paper, 
especially concerning “manpower” 

 

Please come and support 

the Locky News, 

by having a say 

in the paper’s future. 

 

 

Locky Celebrates Australia 
 

Wasn't the weather just perfect for a breakfast in the Lions 
Park on Australia day?  About 130 people, including those 
people staying in the Travelers Rest and Blaize Aid team 
members coming along to enjoy a meal and catch up with 
friends. 

 
After breakfast, we moved over to the cenataph for the 
flag raising with Jourdis and Lilly's assistance and singing 
the National anthem, then into the hall to listen to the 
guest speaker Grant Sims speak on the advantages of a 
healthy soil for growing crops and vegetables. Thanks to 
the Lions Club for putting the event on. 
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Hello again Everyone, 

We have reached the early 1890s, as we look back at the newspapers 
of the day to learn how people fared in our district, from the Selection 
Era of the 1860s and 70s until the railway finally came through and the 
township of Lockington was formed.  Though the early months of 1893 
were dry, rainfall throughout Winter was more than adequate and in 
August, the local residents were thankful to see the roads beginning to 
dry out a little.  The crops were coming up well, and the local 
creameries were “in full swing” as reported to the Bendigo Independent 
on 4 September 1893.  In other good news, it seemed that a long-felt 
need in the district would at last be met when, as reported in the 
Bendigo Advertiser on 27 September 1893, the Echuca Shire Engineer 
was “instructed to survey the ground reserved for cemetery purposes 

at Torrumbarry and Pannoobamawm.”      

Though the urgency of another need, that of finding an adequate 
source of artesian water, had eased due to the rain, a Government 
party had been engaged for some time in boring for water on the 
Tomara reserve.  On 22 July 1893, the Bendigo Independent reported 
that drilling had been carried out to a depth of almost 200 feet but, 
though salt water had been found in considerable quantities at a depth 
of 46 feet, there had been no further result.  The Kerang Times took up 
the report on 22 August, when, having reached 300 feet with no more 
success, the boring machine was found to be “not strong enough to go 
any deeper.”  The Terrick Terrick correspondent went on to say, “It 
seems much as if it were a farce for the Government to go to the 
expense of sending up the boring apparatus and not making 
preparations to go down at least 1000 feet, if necessary.” A request to 
provide larger plant was made to the Water Supply Department, but 
the Minister intimated that this would depend on the ratepayers being 
prepared to meet part of the additional expense involved.  At a meeting 
held at Terricks East, and reported in the Independent on 4 
September, it was decided that local residents would cart a larger 
boring plant to and from the Mitiamo Railway station, free of charge, as 
their share of the anticipated cost.  They hoped this would be sufficient 
incentive, as “the prospects of the district [would] receive a great 
impetus should an adequate supply of artesian water be found.”  Their 
offer was declined, their request denied, and the party of Government 
workmen left the district. The party’s departure was regretted, but it 
was said that a supply of water, obtained at a depth of 260 feet, would 

be adequate to meet basic local requirements.   

Further south, the Echuca Shire Engineer had been instructed to 
investigate the “probability of obtaining water through sinking a well on 
the three-chain road in the South-east Riding.” This was reported in 
the Bendigo Advertiser on 27 September 1893.  In the meantime, 
efforts to supply water to the northern plains for irrigation purposes 
rested with local Irrigation Trusts.  Any plans for a large-scale irrigation 
scheme, which the farming community believed was the only way of 
adequately meeting their needs, appeared to have been shelved.  
Local Member, the Hon. James Hiers McColl would continue in his 
efforts to see such a scheme come to be, but since July 1893, he had 
been endeavouring to have a satisfactory mail service restored to 
residents of the Terricks district.  The daily service which they had 
previously enjoyed had been reduced to a tri-weekly one, with many 
people having been “practically robbed of all mail accommodation 
whatever,” according to a report in the Bendigo Independent on 21 
September 1893.  However, as reported by the Independent on 3 
October, Mr McColl’s persistence was eventually rewarded and the 
daily mail service was duly restored, earning him the grateful thanks of 

the people involved.   

The rainfall across the Northern Plains continued to meet the farmers’ 
hopes and, in anticipation of a busy harvest time, a final whirl of social 
activities was under way.  On Friday, 22 September 1893, the Elmore 

Standard reported that a successful concert was held at Pannoomilloo 
on the previous Friday, to aid the Union Cricket Club.  Then, on 
Wednesday, 27 September, the bachelors of Terricks East held a 
dance at the Federal Assembly Hall.  The Bendigo Independent of 3 
October, reported that the attendance there had been so large that 
“the room was inconveniently crowded at times,” but this was taken in 
good part.  The affair was a great social success, despite the absence 
of the district’s usual M.C., Mr R Monahan, several members of whose 
family had fallen victim to a recent outbreak of measles in the district.  
On 20 November, the Bendigo Advertiser carried a glowing report of a 
large party held at the homestead of Mr John Archibald, Pannoomilloo, 
“to celebrate the closing of the quadrille assembly.”  And the wind-up 
of the “assembly season” at Torrumberry South was marked by a very 
successful Ball held at the home of Mr C Anderson, on 15 November, 

and reported in the Riverine Herald on 23 November.   

Also noted on the social calendar, were two weddings of local interest.  
The first, the marriage of Miss Sarah Hannah Mary Whinfield of 
Bamawm, to Mr Cromwell Norcott, of High Street, Echuca, was 
celebrated on 3 October 1893, in Christ Church, Echuca, with a 
lengthy report appearing in the Riverine Herald on 11 October.  The 
second was reported at length in the St Arnaud Times, and copied to 
the Elmore Standard, on 17 November 1893. The wedding ceremony 
took place at the home of the bride’s mother at Mitchell’s Hill, on 9 
November, when Miss Elizabeth McPherson married Mr Albert 
Metherall, of Diggora.  We still have the outcome of the harvest to 

report but that will have to come next time.  ‘Bye until then, 

Marg O’Brien. 

 

 

Photo by… Vin Jarrod, Noomlight Media 

Venue available for hire… 
(weddings, parties, pretty much anything!) 

Hire of the main room plus the side room $100 
Hire of commercial kitchen $100 

plus refundable $100 bond 
Phone Sandra 0427 030 804 

Open Sundays 1 - 4 pm 
other times by appointment 

Phone “Jack” Oliver 0428 862 566 

 

Lockington & District 
Living Heritage Complex Inc. 

 

2-10 Market Street, Lockington 

Heritage Column by Marg O’Brien 
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Ps 119 v  11 

Your word I have hidden in my heart, 

that I might not sin against You. 

Anglican Parish of Rochester 
& Lockington 

 
 
 
 
 

Reverend Bertram 

Lockington - 10:00 am 

 

St James 
Community 

Church 
 

10am Sundays 
 

 
Catholic Church 

Contacts: 
Pastor Bill Cochrane 

0427 865474 
or Edwin Keele 5484 3117 

Enquiries: 

Jeff Millard ph 0493 170 250 

 

Northern Rivers 
Uniting Church 

Cluster 
 

 
Worship at Bamawm UCA begins at 10am. 

 

 
 

 
ZOOM connection is available every week. 

The link is: 
https://us04web.zoom.us/j/826-6681-8761 

Password 22 
Via phone: 03 7018 2005. 

Meeting ID: 826 6681 8761#  Password 22# 

Rev Brian Morgan 0419 933 938 

St Canice's, Lockington 
1st, 3rd & 5th Sundays 8:00am Mass 

St Joseph's, Rochester 
No mass until further notice 

Sacred Heart, Elmore 
Every Saturday - Vigil 6:30 pm 
Every Sunday - 10:00am Mass 

and 12 noon Latin Mass 

 

Garden Art Display 
 

At Our 25
th

 Rally 
 

A ‘Garden Art’ display will be a feature at this 
year’s Lockington’s 25th Vintage Rally, April 22 & 
23. 

We’re letting you know now so you may like to 
begin your creations to bring along. 

Items used must be 25 years or older, but the creator can 
be younger ☺. 

Deaths 
 
DULLARD (Nihill), Marie Cecelia 
17.05.1926 - 25.01.2023 
Passed away peacefully at Boyne Russell House, Brunswick after a 
courageous and humble life.  
Aged 96 years. 
Dearly loved and loving wife of Jim (dec)  Loved and cherished mother 
and mother-in-law of Patrick (dec) and Glenda, Justin and Sarah, Kelly, 
Carmel and John, Tim (dec), Monica and Gen, Tess (Barbara) and David 
(dec). Adored Gran of Aidan, Emma, Rachael and William, Claudia and 
Charlie, Florence, Oliver, Lionel and Sophia. 
Rest In Peace 

HANN (nee Nicholson), Winifred Rita “Winn” 
Formerly of Lockington.  
Passed away in Bendigo on January 13, 2023. Aged 97 years. 
Dearly loved wife of Roy (dec). 
Loving mother of Judith (Ferguson), Jannice (Miles) and Max. Mother-in-
law of Wal, John and Judy. 
Adored Nana of Brett, Mark, Tim (Ferguson), Troy, Cameron, Andrew 
(Miles), Scott, Athol, Bridget and Stephanie (Hann) and 14 great-
grandchildren. 

PHILLIPS, Graeme Charles 
Passed away at Condobolin on 21-1-23 aged 85, formerly of Prairie. 
Loved Husband of Patricia, Father and Father-in-law of Garry and Maria, 
Stuart and Helen, Mark and Sondra (dec) and Karl. 
Brother and Brother-in-law of Julie and Joe Chappel, Fenton and Robyn 
Phillips and Barbara Walker. 

SAVE USED POSTAGE STAMPS PLEASE 

Charitable organisations, and places in crisis benefit from 
used stamps, which are sorted and sold overseas to 

stamp collectors. 
 

Please save your stamps and give to 
Beryl Marshall, 2 Burns Street, Lockington, 

or Anne Hutchinson at Lockington Business Centre. 
 

Trim a surround of 3mm (1/8”) around the stamps. 
Discard stamps which are heavily franked; torn or skinned; biro/pencil 

cancelled or covered in sticky tape. 
 

If you’re not sure, and don’t want to trim, please cut a large margin (perhaps 
¼ of the envelope), or give the whole envelope. 

Pre-franked envelopes? Please give the whole envelope. Also stamp books 
are appreciated. 

 

With technology postage stamps are becoming rare, so please help those 
less fortunate.  

Thank you. 

https://us04web.zoom.us/j/826-6681-8761
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Come Have A Seat! 
 

A big thank you to Julian Smith for designing and 
constructing the magnificent table and seats for 
Lockington’s corner block. 

 

A Close Call 
 
“A close call” or “How a slim person with 
reasonable fitness for age and regular medical 
checkups and blood tests can still have a serious 
heart attack”   by David Hammond 

At about 4 am on Jan 22, I woke up feeling a bit clammy 
and needing to go for a wizz. I had a sip of water and sat 
on my bed wondering what was going on. Then the pain 
started, very strong pain in the middle of my chest! I 
realized, with disbelief and denial, that it wasn’t 
indigestion! I called triple zero. They answer after one 
ring. Police Fire or Ambulance? Ambulance please. Hello 
Ambulance, whats the nature of your emergency? I think 
I’m having a heart attack! Are you clammy? Yes! Chest 
pain? Yes! Do you have any aspirin? No! Don’t eat or 
drink anything. Whats your name and address? I give the 
address and they say that an ambulance is on the way. 
They also try to reassure me but do not stay on the 
phone. I note that it was 4.22 am a few minutes after I 
made the call. I start to count the minutes as the pain 
increases. I remain on the bed in a lather of sweat. The 
only light I have on is a small reading lamp but outside on 
a large bush are the Christmas lights still blinking! I hope 
that this helps the ambulance find me! The minutes pass 
and I’m hoping that they arrive soon as the pain is still 
intensifying! I listen to the odd car and truck on the Kotta 
Road but don’t see any flashing lights until about 4.45, the 
paramedics pull in beside the house. I feel relief that at 
least I’m not going to die alone! The feeling of impending 
doom was very strong by this time. Tom and Angela are 
the two paramedics. They start trying to attach stickers to 
my chest for the heart monitor but there is too much sweat 
for them to adhere. They dry me with the bed sheet and 
the stickers stay on! Very quickly, Tom looks me in the 
eye and says “ I wont mince words David, you’re having a 
heart attack”. They are already using their telemetry to 
send my heart readings to Bendigo Base hospital. 
Ambulance Victoria had also dispatched a mobile 
intensive care ambulance (MICA) from Bendigo who 
planned to meet the Echuca ambulance en route. I have 
low blood pressure by this time and its not possible to get 
a cannula into a vein but I have nasal pain relief with 
Fentanyl which helps quite a bit! I’m loaded on the gurney 
and into the ambulance and we take off! I’m aware when 
we go through Lockington and I have rallied a bit and start 
giving navigation advice! My input is ignored, they have 
GPS of course. We meet the MICA on the Elmore- 
Mitiamo Road near Elmore. Two ambulances parked 
together on the roadside. Matt, the MICA guy jumps in 
beside me and manages to insert a cannula into the back 

of my hand. More drugs and I’m starting to feel like there 
is a chance I will survive this. Matt takes over driving and 
has obviously done the “Peter Brock ambulance driving 
course”. I’m aware when we go through Elmore, 
Goornong and Huntly in very quick time! We pull into the 
Base Hospital emergency entrance and are met by a 
large group of cardiac specialists and I’m whizzed into an 
operating theater. A nurse gives me a short briefing about 
the procedure and the surgeon with a very deep, 
confident mellow voice begins with advice that there will 
be a little pain in my wrist. I am relaxed by this stage and 
feel that if its possible, they will do it. I am conscious but 
sedated and able to watch the operation on the big screen 
TV. One and half hours later I am fixed. A nurse shows 
me the before and after pictures and explains that this 
was a “widow maker” heart attack with a low survival rate. 
And points out that I am very lucky and should buy some 
tatts tickets as my luck is in!  

I settle into the ICU and have pain management for the 
next 24 hours when the pain abruptly stopped. I was only 
in hospital for three and half days! And now home being 
looked after by my sister, Averel and brother in law, John. 

What to make of this experience? No one is more 
surprised than me! I have cardiac rehabilitation for a 
month and my outlook is good. 

How impressive were the paramedics? Their 
determination to get me there is good time was 
tremendous. The calm, confident professionalism of the 
surgical team was extremely reassuring. Our health care 
system is fantastic!  

I was not anticipating writing an article like this for the 
Locky News and I would prefer that it had never 
happened of course. But it did and if anyone is looking for 
some good luck, come and shake my hand! 

 

LOCKY DOLLARS 
 

UP FOR GRABS 
 

CONGRATULATIONS 
DAVID HAMMOND 
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COMMUNITY COMMUNITY HEALTH 
 

ACTION CLUB OF 
LOCKINGTON 

 
 

MONTHLY MEETINGS: 
1st Wednesday - Dinner at Clubrooms 

3rd Wednesday - Activity 
 
 

 President: 
John Wright: 0409 259 723 

 

Secretary:  
Tommy Eade: 0417 899 806 

LOCKINGTON RECREATION RESERVE 
 

For venue hire (including outside toilets) 
contact… Toni Hardess ph: 0409265529 

 
Venue hire prices are as follows: 

$100 for function room  
$140 for function room and kitchen. 

HEALTH 

LOCKINGTON & DISTRICT  
BUSH NURSING CENTRE INC. 

Registered Number: A11551 
 

Caring for the Lockington Community 
MON - FRI    8.30am to 4.30pm  

(Lunchbreak 12.30-1.30) 
Phone 54862544 

to book an appointment 
 

Nursing Care & Pathology 
Doctor Tuesdays from 9.30am 

Allied Health services 

 

DISTRICT SERVICE CLUB 
Serving Our Community 

 

2nd Wednesday - Dinner Meeting 
7:30pm at Lockington Hotel 

 

4th Wednesday - Business Meeting 
7:30pm at Lockington Heritage Complex 

 

President Lion - Stephen 0481974166 

Secretary Lion: Marg Dowie 0427 795 576 

Treasurer Lion : Phillip Cunnington 

 

LOCKINGTON  
COMMUNITY  

CENTRE  
 

Bookings Call 
Bev Brereton 5486 2331 

Or 0447 553 303 

 
 

ECHUCA 
CHEMIST 

 

 

Beauty Products - Vitamins - 
Prescriptions - Fragrances 

 
 
 

192 HARE STREET 
 

Phone: 5482 6666 

Lockington District Family 
Landcare Group 

President 
John Wright 0409 259 723 

Secretary 
Wendy Sims 0427 868 307 

 

Meetings : 7:00 pm with meal at own cost 
At the Lockington Community Hotel 
on the first Thursday of even months 
(Feb, April, June, Aug, Oct, Dec) 

Ph 5483 7767  
or 0427 837767 

 

RETAIL 

 
 

New 
 

Annual Advertiser  
 

Coming Soon 

 

  

177 Annesley Street, Echuca 
 

Free delivery service to Lockington 
Week days only 

Requests need to be made by 3 pm each day 
 

Phone 5480 6011 

or Fax 5480 2486 
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RETAIL RETAIL RETAIL 

 Servicing... 
Rochester, Elmore, 

Lockington,  
Echuca & Districts 

 

Ph Drew on 
0418558578   

Lockington District 
Business Centre Inc. 

 

Ph 5486 2683 
 

Monday to Friday 
8am to 5pm 

 

Saturday 
8am to 12:30pm 

Nampara Spit Roast 

& Catering. 
 
 
 

We work You Party 
We use china crockery & stainless 

steel cutlery 
 

Contact Steve – 0499 348 260 
Email 

namparaspitroast@ozemail.com.au 
To discuss your next event 

 

 

BAMAWM  
FARM SERVICES 

 

 

(Trading as PA & ML Stanford) 
 

•Rural Fencing 

•Mini Bobcat Hire - Rotovating;  
Site Clearing; Post Hole Digging; 
Leveling; Shed Cleaning (calves)  
 

 

"Your Second Hand" 
Phone Phil Stanford  

0429 865 424 / 5486 5424 A/H 

Local Davey Pump dealer 

Pump repairs and sales 

Call Ged anytime 0400829797 

RURAL 

Lockington 
Community Hotel 
Co-operative Ltd 
1-3 Archibald St 

(Cnr Lockington Road) 
Lockington, VIC 3563 

For enquiries & bookings - Ph:03 5486 2501 
Drinks / Accommodation / Meals 

Kotta Panel Works 
For all Paint & Panel repairs 

for old and new vehicles 
Ph Rob : 0458 438 351 

Email : kottapanelworks@gmail.com 
Address : 2034 Echuca/Mitiamo Rd, 

Kotta, 3565, Victoria 
Specializing in Vehicle Restoration & Modification 

STONE’S 
DAIRY SERVICES 

  

10 Lockington Road 

 

Manager: Brett Stone 
 

Shop: 5486 2229 
Mobile: 0428 862 655 

 

Email: stonesdairyservice@outlook.com  
 

 * AMMTA Accredited Technician * Vats 
* Dairy Plant Installations * Machine Tests  
* Plant & Pump Services * Dairy Supplies 

 

Fri: 10am - 5pm (closed 12 to 1pm) 

For your fresh water requirements 
Delivering to Lockington and sur-

rounding districts 
 

Ph David Hann 
0448 878 210 

 

mailto:namparaspitroast@ozemail.com.au
mailto:stonesdairyservice@outlook.com
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Locky Pool Season Is In Full “Swim”! 

 
As the season warms up, so does our local pool. Entry is 
free for the entire outdoor season, from now until March. 
Keep an eye on the weather, via BOM and Kyabram 
weather forecast. If its over 25°C, the facility 
should be open 

Many people are enjoying the new opening hours  and if 
enough people are around , the later closing times. 

Swim lessons are being conducted by Vicswim in 
January (16th-20

th
). 

 

So if you have some keen kiddos, hit up the vic swim 
website as booking is through them. The website is 
www.vicswim.com.au also details are on the pool face 
book page Save Locky Pool. 

The old adage, use it or lose it definitely applies this 
season, so enjoy the pool. 

 

Lions 
 

Youth of The Year 

Our local Lions Club continues to support this program 
and invite eligible local and district youth to participate. 
 

 
Interested youth should contact any club member for 
assistance or go on line for anything to do with this   
program - Lions Youth of the Year. 

Club level judging will take place on  
Sunday, February 12, 2023. 

 
Barefoot Bowls 

 
has now commenced on a Tuesday night, 

weather permitting. 
 

Names in by 6:30pm for 7:00pm start. 
 

All ages welcome! 
 

Singles, couples, families, groups 
come along and have a fun night! 

Flat soled shoes or bare feet. 
Bowls available if required. 

 
Enquiries: 

Neil Haines 0457 056 591 
or Denise Gilmore 0422 819 027 

http://www.vicswim.com.au
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Campaspe Shire Council 
Immunisation Session 

 

By appointment only 
 

Ph:  1300 666 535 
Monday 27th March 
11.30am – 12noon 

Lockington Bush Nursing Centre 
Vaccines for children & adults, 

including flu vaccine 
 

Refer to Council website 
for more info. 

Well Womens Clinic 
 

Next visit date 
Tuesday 14th February 

 
 
 

For appts/enquiries 
ring 54862544 

Justice of the Peace 
 
 

We volunteer our time in the 
community to witness documents 

 

A phone call to arrange a 
convenient time for this service 

would be appreciated. 
 
 

Wendy Sims 0427 868 307 
(Victoria) 

 

Paul Harrison 0436 306 388 
(N.S.W) 

Do you enjoy reading 
our FREE Locky News? 

 
Please keep in mind that it costs us 

$1 per paper to produce. 
 

Please drop a donation in one of our tins around town. 
 

DONATION TINS 
 

are located at Business Centre, Giddings, Post Office 

Are you suffering from: 
 

Aches? Pains? Headaches? Stiff neck?  
Limb or joint pain? Sporting Injuries? 

 

Bowen Therapy is a gentle approach 
to the relief of tension, aches and pain, 
using a series of small, gentle moves 

on the soft tissue of the body. 
 

Suitable for men, women, and children of all ages 
 

Now seeing new clients at the  
Lockington & District Bush Nursing Centre 

Monday and Wednesday afternoons. 
Please contact the Centre on 54862544 
to enquire and make an appointment 

 

Appointments also still available all other days 
for the regular clinic at Diggora. 

 

Contact Jon Watson 
Ph 0481 718 824 

 

Diploma in SpecialisedBowen Therapy;  
 Bowtech ® Bowenwork ® 

 
 

St. Mary’s Op Shop 
 

Now Open 
 

Mon and Wed, 10am to 2pm  
 
 

Thurs and Fri, 10am to 2:30pm 
 

Are you computer savvy?     Would you like to contribute to our community? 

If so… Please call Alison and see how you might be able to help put The Locky News together. 

Ph 0417 177 807 (leave a message if no answer) 

http://www.bowtech.com/WebsiteProj/Pages/About/Welcome.aspx
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RURAL               RURAL    RURAL 
 

Norm & Dot Moon  
Phone: 5486 5355 

 
 

 
 

Specialising in supply of fill and carting of- 
• Filling for Cow Lanes 
• Feed Pads 
• Gravel and Sand 
• Loam, Packing Sand and Scoria 
 

RESTDOWN ROAD, BAMAWM 

HUMBERT  
LANDFORMING 

Phone: 0428 106 132 
 

• Whole Farm Plans  

• Community Drains 

• Reuse Systems 

• NVIRP Assistance & Advice 

• GPS Surveys 

• Irrigation Development Costing 
 

Phone James Schroen  5486 2262  

Automated Livestock  
Feed Systems  

Sales, Service and Spares  

Grant Humbert  
0428 106 132  

www.briansruralfencing.com.au 

 

Phone: 5484 1094 
 
 

For all your fertiliser needs 
including gypsum, lime & 

10kg buckets – home gardener . 
 

Mixing Plant for individual blends 
 

BREAD MAKING FLOUR  

Mark “Bricka” Lyons 
 

For all your local 
Farm fencing 

And woolclassing needs 
 

 
Phone 

0427 862 590 

 
 
 
 

Daryl is servicing the Echuca, 
Lockington, Bamawm 
and Rochester Area 

Specialising in Fat and Store Cattle, 
Dairy and Export Heifer Sales 

 

Contact Daryl Collins 
on  0427 882 227 

 

For all your cattle ,sheep and 
pig cartage needs please call 

 

Davin Francis  
0429878993 

Contact: 
Brock Fletcher 

0429310335 
Dairy & Exports 

Alan Mitchell 
0427562590 

 
Servicing Echuca, Lockington, 

Bamawn & Rochester Area. 
 

Specialising in Fat & Store Cattle, 
Dairy & Export Heifer Sales. 

 

• Broadacre Spraying 

• Sowing 

• Offset Discing 

 
Call Matt on: 0488129498 
Or email mattlewiscontracting@gmail.com 

TYRONE & HANNAH FINK 
 

HAY CONTRACTING 

MOWING, RAKING, ROUND & SQUARE BALING 
 

PADDOCK MAINTENANCE 

DISC CHAINING, DISCING, SMUDGING 

 

 
 
 
 
 

TYRONE : 0427 341 839 

mailto:mattlewiscontracting@gmail.com
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RURAL          TRADE    TRADE 

 

RC & HA KILSBY 
Master Builder 

 

Housing, Renovations & 
Additions 

 

Phone: 5486 2578 
Mobile: 0428 505 702 

 

  
MBAV 5488, RBP DB-U-9157 

ACN: 007 405 978 

 

Market Street Garage 
 

GENERAL 
SERVICING AND  
REPAIRS TO ALL 
MAKES OF CARS 

 

 PHONE CON PEPPAS 

0401 378 022 
 

28 Market Street Lockington
(300meters from 

the Heritage Complex) 

Mon - Fri: 9.00am - 4.00pm 

 

TRADE 

 

 

King Excavation Services 
ABN 39 600 357 355 

 
MICK KING – 0418 507 031 

mickrking@bigpond.com 
LOCKINGTON 

 
5 Tonne 

Excavator 
with Buckets 
and Augers 

Peter Bongiovanni E 
OCKINGTON  
     NGINEERING   

 
 

Mechanical repairs to trucks, cars, 
tractors, machinery &  

Cummins Diesel Engines 
 

Spare Parts & 
Castrol Lubricants 

 
 

Phone: 5486 2215 
Mobile: 0408 511 829 

 

27 Pannoo Road Lockington 

Email:lockeng27@gmail.com 

L 

Specialist in 
Livestock handling equipment 

 
• Hecton Products - Sheep Handling 
• Weighing & Shearing equipment 
• Stock Yards 
• Feeders 

 

0409 957 446 
www.richriverrural.com.au 

 

 

 

TV ANTENNAS, CCTV 
SECURITY ALARMS, EXTRA POINTS FOR 

TV, PAY TV, INTERNET, WIFI ACCESS 
POINTS, SHED TO HOUSE INTERNET  

 

Brendan 0437 342 255 
Lockington 

brendan@anydaysecurity.com.au 

 

ANYDAY 
ANTENNAS 

mailto:mickrking@bigpond.com
mailto:lockeng27@gmail.com
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Lockington Bowls Club Report 
 
22nd January 
All roads were directed to the Bendigo East 

Bowling Club on Sunday for the finals of the 
Regional Novice State Singles along with the Bendigo 
Area State Singles play-off.  

Our local members Jenny Fisher and John Whiteside 
were representing the Club in their respective sections of 
the Novice Singles. In the morning Whiteside competed in 
the semi-final against Greg Higgins (Tongala). Whiteside 
was immediately in fine form to establish an early break 
where Higgins was having trouble getting the pace of 
the green. The game progressed to a point 
where Whiteside took total control and ran out a 
comfortable 25-4 winner. In the other semi-final Jack 
Taylor (Castlemaine) defeated a gallant eleven year old 
Brad Bailey (Bendigo East) 25-15 in a high standard 
game. The final was evenly matched as both Whiteside 
and Taylor traded ends before Whiteside gained a break 
to lead 15-11. Taylor was not to be denied as he reeled 
off four consecutive ends to gain the lead 17-16. Taylor 
continued to win the ends to finally win the game 21-18 in 
a brilliant display from both bowlers.   

The women's final was played between Jenny Fisher and 
Melissa Fuller (Bendigo East). This game progressed as 
the Men's final where both bowlers went head to head 
with some excellent draw bowling. It was Fuller to grab 
the early lead while Fisher was displaying some rare 
talent to match her opponent. In the final analysis Fuller 
was able to grab the upper hand to win the match 21-15. 
Both bowlers were applauded as they left the green.  

The results of the Bendigo Area State Singles were  - 
(Men) South Bendigo teammates, Bradley Holland 
defeated Beau Traill 25-9 in the final. Earlier Holland d. L 

Kelly (Inglewood) 25-23 while Traill d. M Rowley (South 
Bendigo) 25-23. In the women's section B Davis 
(Kangaroo Flat)  d. S Priest (Bendigo) 25-19. At Moama 
on Sunday the State Singles finals were played. In 
the Mens section Kevin Anderson d. Peter Campbell 25-6 
in the final. Earlier Anderson d. R Wastell 25-16 and 
Campbell d. Jason McCloy 25-10. The women played 
their finals with Olivia Cartwright defeating Sandra 
Connolly 25-12 in the final. Cartwright d. Kath Wastell 25-
22 and Connolly d. Joan Moss in the semi-finals.  

In the local Campaspe Area Pennant, the club won three 
out of the four matches. On Friday the women defeated 
Rochester 40-31. (P MacFarlane d. M McRaild23-13; A 
Brereton lost to D Murray 17-18). On Saturday our 
Division Three teams travelled to Deniliquin to do battle 
and returned home with a 62-50 victory. (G Turner d. R 
hay 22-11; P Cunnington l.t. M Law 19-20; L McInnes d. L 
Pattinson 21-19). Division Four played at Tongala and lost 
the game 29-43. (R Shawcross drew R Hosking 18-all; J 
van den Bosch l.t. B Vistirini 11-25). Division Five lost a 
close game against Echuca 34-37. (L Buchanan d. J 
Hollowood 22-17; J Whiteside l.t. P Leach 12-20).  

The Barefoot bowls on Tuesday evening was a washout 
after three ends were completed. It was noted that Peter 
Eade could develop into a wet track specialist  

The Friday night barbeque and practice session was well 
attended with the missing lucky members draw favoring 
Ian Johnson.  

The club will hold the annual Caledonian Hotel (Echuca) 
Mixed Pairs tournament on Sunday 12th February with a 
1.00pm start. Entries to Russell Shawcross 0428 862468 
or Ray Hanson 0435 991865.  

The women have the annual Twilight Mixed Fours 
scheduled for Tuesday 21st February at 5.00pm.        

The Bendigo Campaspe Goldfields Region Novice Singles finals were played at East Bendigo Sunday 22
nd

 
January.   Lockington were proud to have two players representing the Campaspe Region playing off in the finals. 
 

Women’s event photo above left to right – Melissa Fuller (Bendigo East) d Jen Fisher (Lockington).  21/15 
Men’s event photo above left to right – John Whiteside (Lockington) defeated by Jack Taylor (Castlemaine) 21/18. 
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Lockington Bowls Club Report 
 
30th January 

Plenty of activity around the club during the past 
week. On Tuesday the women held their weekly Social bowls 
with a good attendance. The winning team in theTriples 
event was Mary Thomas, Margaret Dowie and Pauline 
Humbert (s) in a blistering display of bowls.  

Tuesday evening the Barefoot bowls created some extreme 
interest. The winning team on the night was Mitchell Scurrah, 
Ian "Tom" Scurrah and Steve Pavone (s) 2 wins plus 11 
shots ahead of Leon Laffy. Graeme Wood and Ray Hanson 
(s) 2 wins +9.  

On Sunday our two representatives in the Campaspe Area 
Champion of Champions played at Mathoura Bowling Club - 
Leanne McInnes and Graham Turner both performed well 
but failed to make the finals. McInnes defeated Bernadette 
Tinning in the first round 25-14 in 

a promising display but faltered in her semi-final against the 
consistent Liz Easther (Rich River) losing 18-25. A great 
effort though. Graham Turner played the in-form Jamie 
Shields (Deniliquin) in the first round and found Shields was 
in excellent form as he continually surrounded the jack on 
many occasions. Shields went on to win the match 25-12. 
Congratulations to both Lockingtron bowlers on reaching the 
final stages. The finals were played between Kevin Anderson 
(Moama) and Jamie Shields (Deniliquin). Anderson made a 
startling comeback to defeat Jim Ferrier (Echuca) in the first 
round while Ferrier leading 24-21 and holding game on three 
occasions before the wily Anderson converted on the 
last three ends to win 25-24. In the women's section 
Cassandra Millerick (Moama) was opposed to Liz 
Easther. In the semi-finals Millerick defeated Carly 
Crothers (Deniliquin) 25-21 while Easther defeated 
McInnes.  

In the local Campaspe Area Pennant competition our women 
lost a close game against Elmore 37-45 with one rink up and 
one down. (Annette Brereton lost to E Locke 14-23; Phylis 
MacFarlane d. A Williams 23-22).  

In the week-end Pennant the club recorded three wins with 
all divisions in the winners circle. 

Division Three travelled to Mathoura and won the match 60-
53 with two rinks up. (Graeme Turner d. W Cowley 26-16; 

Steve Pavone (rookie skip) d. J Moss 19-11; Leanne 
McInnes l.t. N Dovaston 15-26). Division Three occupy 
second place on the Premiership ladder. Division Four 
played Moama Steamers at Moama and won a classic 
encounter by one shot 37-36. (Dave Thomas l.t. D Yates 17-
20; John van den Bosch d. L Quinton 20-16). Division Four 
are in sixth position and may run out of games to qualify for 
the finals with only two rounds remaining. Division Five rose 
to the occasion to defeat Rich River in a fluctuating game of 
bowls. One of our rinks had the upper hand most of the day 
while the other rink struggled early before unleashing a 
barrage of brilliant bowls to get back into the match 
before losing 16-19 after  recovering from trailing 1-14 in the 
early stanza. Results Lockington 40 to Rich River 32. (Jen 
Fisher, I Staig, John Fisher J Whiteside (s) d. N King 24-13; 
G Hyden, J Dowie, K Ray, L Buchanan (s) lost to C Tucker 
16-19). Division Five must win the remaining games to be a 
contender for the finals.  

Club competitions are in motion with rounds of the 100 Up 
championship and Presidents Trophy 21 Up being 
completed. In the 21 Up championship the first round 
winners included J van den Bosch d. P Cunnington, J 
Whiteside d. J Alexander, K Main d. R Dennis. Second round 
results favor - A Harris walk over O McPhee, B Musgrove d. 
D Thomas. There are four games to be completed as soon 
as possible. The 100 Up championship results include J van 
den Bosch d. A Harris, L Buchanan d. J Alexander and S 
Peter d. J Whiteside. Second round seen G Turner d. P 
Cunnington 100-98, K Main d. I Staig and R Shawcross d. K 
Stout.  

The draw for the women in the 100 Up championship is on 
display. 

The club will hold the Caledonian Hotel (Echuca) supported 
Mixed Pairs on Sunday 12th February commencing at 
1.00pm. Entries to Russell Shawcross 0428 862468 or Ray 
Hanson 0435 991865. The field is filling fast! 

The women will stage the annual Twilight Mixed Fours on 
Tuesday 21st February starting at 5.00pm. Contact Lorraine 
Applewby or Annie Haines for details. 

Get well wishes to our members Neil Haines, Ian Palmer and 
Don Smith.  

The Friday evening barbeque and practice session was well 
attended with Dave Thomas missing the lucky members 
draw. 

Rochester Basketball Association 
Crowned Champions of the Under 14 competition. 

RBA had eight teams representing the town over the three day McDonald’s Bendigo Classic.  For the first time ever 
two Under 14 boys teams were entered with the Ellie Cuttriss coached athletes winning their division. 
Under 18 boys coached by Darren Pain made semi finals. 
Under 12 girls coached by Frank Coonerty made semi finals. 
Under 18 girls were coached by Greg Tiller. 
Under 16 boys coached by Travis Cartwright. 
Under 16 Girls coached by Brett Stone. 
Under 14 boys had two teams - one coached By Ellie Cuttriss the other coaches by Karen Fuller. 
U der 12 boys were coached by Zack Cooke. 
In demonstration of great club spirit two Under 12 boys, Seth 
Hunter & Walt James, were bought into the winning 14s to assist 
with rotations on a day where the team played four games at four 
different venues.  Harvey Keating was awarded MVP in the Grand 
Final after a stellar three days.  Team was Toby Phyland, Asher 
Rasmussen, Harry Rasmussen, Judd Cuttriss, Mason Mundie, 
Walt James, Seth Hunter & Harvey Keating. 
All teams have done a magnificent job considering access to their 
normal training venue has not been possible since the 2022 
floods. They club has used Kyabram, Bamawm & Echuca to 
assist the development of players. 
The club will host an end of season event to thank families, 
coaching staff, sponsors and players. 
 

Photo: Winning Under 14 team 
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• Strength & Balance Class 
     9.00 am - Bush Nursing Centre 

•  Nicole Hocking Podiatrist 
     9.30 - 4.30. - Bush Nursing Centre. 
    Phone: 5486 2544. 

• Men’s Shed 
    10:00 am - 12:00 pm 
     Phone  0499 170 329 

• Dr. Patrick Nzegwu 
     9.30 am - 5.00 pm 
    Bush Nursing  Centre 
    Phone: 5486 2544.      

• Ladies Social Bowls. Names by 10:45am 
    11:00am start 

• Barefoot Bowls Names by 6:45pm 
    7:00pm start 

• Strength & Balance Class 
     9.00 am - Bush Nursing Centre. 

•  Tai Chi  
    4:30– 5:30 pm Bush Nursing Centre 
    $8 per session, with Fay Sizeland 

• Lockington Playgroup  
    10:00am -  1:00pm 
    (not during school holidays) 
    St. James  Church Hall. 
    Enquiries: Tegan: 0400 754 116 

• Social Activity Day 
     10am - Bush Nursing Centre 
     Phone: 1300 488 226  

• Men’s Shed 
     By appointment 
     Phone: 0499 170 329 

• Ladies Social Badminton 
    9:30am - Bamawm Sports Centre. 
    Enquiries: 0458 548 622 

• Bowls practice 4.30pm BBQ tea to follow.  

•  Bingo  7:15 pm - St. Joseph’s Hall     
    Campaspe St, Rochester. 

FEBRUARY 
 

Sunday 5 
Pine Grove Gun Club 
Simulated Field & Game 
 

Heritage Complex Open 
1:00 - 4:00pm, On Duty - Jim & Therese 
 

Wednesday 8 
Lions Club Dinner Meeting 
7:30pm at Heritage Centre 
 

Thursday 9 
Milloo CWA 
10:00am at Milloo Hall 
 

Friday 10 
Social Indoor Bowls 
7:30pm at Bamawm Extension Hall 
 

Saturday 11 
Lockington Pony Club Rally 
10:00 am at Scurrah Reserve 
(Contact Christine Buckley 0400 576 7670) 
 

Sunday 12 
Heritage Complex Open 
1:00 - 4:00pm, On Duty - Bev & Les 
 

Lions Youth Of The Year 
Club Level Judging 
 

Monday 13 
Locky News Typing Day 
10am deadline (earlier if possible) 
 

Heritage Complex Meeting 
7:30pm at the Complex 
 

Tuesday 14 
Well Women’s Clinic at Bush Nursing Centre 
 

Wednesday 15 
Bendigo Health Vaccinations 
12:00pm - 4:00pm at Bush Nursing Centre 
 

Action Club Activity Night at Club Rooms 
0428 844 489 or 0409 259 723 for details 
 

Sunday 19 
Heritage Complex Open 
1:00 - 4:00pm, On Duty - Beryl & Garry 
 

Monday 20 
Lockington Planning Meeting 
7:00pm at Locky Community Centre (Hall) 
 

Wednesday 22 
Landcare Field Day 
11:30am at Terrick Terrick East (see advert) 
 

Lockington Lions Club Business Meeting 
7:30pm at Heritage Complex 
 

Sunday 26 
Heritage Complex Open 
1:00 - 4:00pm, On Duty - Joe & Julie 
 

Monday 27 
Bamawm CWA 
10:30am at Lockington Business Centre 
 

Heritage Complex Meeting 
7:30pm at Complex 
 

MARCH 
 

Wednesday 1 
Locky News Public Meeting 
7:30pm at Community Centre (Hall) 

MONDAYS 

TUESDAYS 

WEDNESDAYS 

THURSDAYS 

SATURDAYS 

FRIDAYS 

Lockington Community News Inc. 
Contact and Publishing Details 

 

Website: www.lockingtonvic.com.au 
Email:     Articles for publication to editor@lockynews.com.au 
                Advertising enquiries to secretary@lockynews.com.au 
                Invoicing enquiries and payments to treasurer@lockynews.com.au 
Typed Monday fortnightly, distributed the following Friday. 
Deadline: 10am on typing days, earlier if possible please. 
Tel/Fax: 5486 2515 Leave a message on answering machine if office is unattended. 
Postal: 2-10 Market Street, Lockington, 3563 (mail slot in the door) 
Editor: Alison Stewart     Ph: 0417 177 807 
Casual Advertisements - must be accompanied by name, address and telephone number (without 
this information the advert cannot be printed) 
Charges: Minimum 5.5cm x 5.5cm $10.80 incl GST (Locals), $13.00 (Non Locals). Please enquire 
re larger advertisements and prices. 
Reports - a word count limit of approx. 500 words is sufficient for most reports, preference will be 
given to shorter reports. Due to space limitations your report may need to be edited. 
Letters to the Editor, articles and reports should be typed or printed, and must show the author’s 
name and contact details. We do not include controversial political issues or party policies unless 
we can give equal space to all parties or sides of the argument. (Contact details are for office use 
only and will only be published by request.) 
Articles are printed in good faith and in no way reflect the views held by the 'Locky News' 
voluntary workers. We reserve the right to reject items deemed to be unsuitable. Any 
malicious information will be forwarded to the Police.   
All news items will be put on website unless we’re advised not to. 


